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Chemcraft Sadolin

SADOVAC 2384

WOOD PRESERVER

colourless 561-2384

READ LABEL BEFORE USING

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

INDUSTRIAL

GUARANTEE:
1.18% Tributyltinoxide

WARNING            POISON

CORROSIVE TO EYES
SKIN IRRITANT

FLAMMABLE KEEP AWAY FROM OPEN FLAME AND SPARK

200 Litres

REGISTRATION NO. 20108   PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

Developed by:
Sadolin & Holmblad Ltd.
Copenhagen, Denmark

Manufactured by:
Chemcraft Sadolin Inc.
P.O. Box 458, Port Hope

Ontario   L1A 3Z3

Label Statements TBTO

Product Classification:  COMMERCIAL

Commercial wood preservatives for use in treatment of window
sash, exterior millwork and exterior joinery items.

Directions for Use

Sadolin Sadovac 2384 is an organic solvent-based wood preserver
providing excellent protection against wood destroying fungi. 
Sadolin Sadovac 2384 shall be applied by dipping or double vacuum
impregnation.  The timber must be dry prior to application. 



Sadolin 2384 is ready for use and must not be thinned.

Application rate:  

Sadolin 2384 is approved for use in double vacuum plants with a
retention rate of 40 kg/m3 sapwood and with a penetration of the
sapwood of at least 10 mm.  Dipping:  16-20 kg/m3 depending on
timber species, conditions and amount of end- grained wood.  

Drying time:  minimum 2-5 days at 20'C depending on stacking of
the timber and ventilation capacity.

Finish treatment:  Sadolin Sadovac 2384 provides an excellent
surface for the following coatings of Sadolin Pinotex or Sadolin
Pinotex Natur.  Sadolin Sadovac 2384 can be overcoated with
paint, however, in such cases a drying time of 14 days is
recommended before overcoating takes place.

Post a copy of this label in the work area.

Commercial spray box, flow coating, dip tank or double vacuum
equipment must be free of leaks with provision to eliminate or
contain mist, overspray, drips and spillage into the surrounding
environment.

Double vacuum treatment:  treating schedules used must ensure
that the wood is dry to the touch upon removal from the treating
vessel.

Use neoprene gloves when handling the freshly treated wood.

Freshly treated wood must be dried in an area with adequate
engineered ventilation to remove vapours and formulation.

Do not apply to logs used in the construction of log homes.

Operators and individuals who enter, clean, repair or weld vats,
tanks or other related equipment contaminated with the treatment
solution must wear a respirator.

Where dermal contact is expected, individuals must wear
protective clothing (jackets, pants, (or an apron), and gloves
and boots) impervious to the treatment formulation.

Applicators must not eat, drink or use tobacco products during
those parts of the application process that may expose them to
the wood treatment formulation or concentrates.

Protective clothing must be changed when it shows signs of
contamination.  Leave all protective clothing at the plant.

For disposal of high-level contaminated wastes, (debris, bottom
sludge, filter wastes) unused, unwanted product and the cleanup
of spills contact the regional office of the Environmental



Protection Service, Environment Canada.

Use Limitations

Do not use for below grade contact applications requiring
preservative qualities. Do not apply where the preservative may
become a component of food, feed or drinking water. Do not apply
as an anti-fouling agent or as a preservative for marine or fresh
water structures. KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.

Precautions

May be harmful or fatal if swallowed, inhaled or absorbed through
the skin.  Causes skin and eye irritation.  Do not get on
clothing, skin or in eyes.  Wear impermeable gloves when handling
concentrate, spray solution or freshly treated wood.  Wear eye
goggles or face shield when handling treated solution.  Wear a
chemical cartridge respirator with prefilter when mixing, or
spray treating or opening vacuum cylinder doors.  Ensure adequate
ventilation.

First Aid

After contact with skin, wash immediately with plenty of soap and
water.  After contact with eyes, rinse immediately, with plenty
of water and seek medical advice.

If swallowed:  Do not induce vomiting without medical assistance. 
Call a physician immediately.

Toxicological Information

Contains petroleum distillated, alkyd binder, tri-n-butyltinoxide
and antioxidant.

Disposal:

1. Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings 
to the treatment site. 

2. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional 
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal or 
reconditioning. 

3. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial 
requirements. 

5. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product 
and the cleanup of spills, contact the regional office of 
the Environmental Protection Service, Environment Canada. 

5. For small spills.  Recover free liquid.  Soak up residue 
with solids absorbent.  DO NOT FLUSH INTO SURFACE STREAMS.  
INFORM ENVIRONMENT CANADA AS IN #4.

Notice to User

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the



directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto.  The buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.

******************************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service. 
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